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SURREY BEEKEEPERS' ASSOCIATION

WEYBRIDGE DIVISION                                

NEWSLETTER: November 2013
http://www.pyrford.com/weybridgebees


Editorial
Another ‘National’ has come and gone. As ever, it brought so much pleasure to all concerned, whether in meeting beekeepers who we see only rarely, or those of great knowledge, those new to the craft, as well as those who are about to enter into the folklore of beekeeping; or perhaps our main pleasure was from another set of superb lectures on a wide range of topics for beekeepers of all levels. Then there were the trade stands where we could see the latest equipment and compare the various brands for quality and price. Finally there were the booksellers and other service and charity organisations.  One of the main lecturers was a bee farmer from the USA who manages 1000 colonies, and it was interesting to hear that he has huge numbers of bees and no sign of CCD. He was starting to have winter losses a few years ago, and changed his management methods, from which time his bees have gone from strength to strength. It is planned to produce videos of most of the lectures given at the Show for free viewing, possibly on the National Honey Show website. It will be worth keeping a look out for these. On a local note, it was nice to see that all of the five Weybridge members who entered, obtained awards for their entries at the Show. Details of these are given in this issue of the newsletter. The full list can be found on the National Honey Show website.
AGM, Weybridge Division, Sunday November 17th at 2.30 pm
Please do your best to attend this important meeting at St Peter’s Church Hall, 1 Burwood Road, Hersham KT12 4AA. The Hall is very near the junction of Queens Road, Molesey Road and Burwood Road, opposite the children’s play area on Hersham Green. 
Honey Tasting  After the business part of the afternoon, we shall have our now traditional honey-tasting competition, devised some years ago by the late John Hudson. All beekeepers attending are asked to bring a sample of their own honey in an unlabelled one-pound jar – about an inch of honey in the jar will be plenty. Your sample will be given a random number, and the procedure will be explained. Colour, texture and appearance count for nothing in this competition – it is only the taste that will be assessed (by everyone present), and the Les Gray trophy will be awarded to the beekeeper whose honey attracts the most votes.

Beekeeping Equipment  Do bring any spare items of equipment that you have for sale or disposal. There is plenty of room in the hall to spread these out to make a ‘sales area’.

Refreshments  Tea/coffee, etc. will be provided, but please bring a plate of food (savoury or sweet) that we can share for tea. 

If you can't bring any of the above, just come anyway! We especially invite potential new members and all those who have joined us recently. We look forward to seeing you there.

Marion C.
Subs - Important Reminder…

Your annual subscription was due a month ago – October 1st.
Surrey Beekeepers AGM
Notice is hereby given that the 135th Annual General Meeting of the Surrey Beekeepers’ Association will be held on Saturday 7th December 2013 in Claygate at 1.15pm. The meeting will be followed by a talk by the well known beekeeper, Celia Davis, on ‘Doing Things Better’. Venue – Holy Trinity Church Hall, Church Road, Claygate, Surrey KT10 0JP. The meeting will be hosted by Kingston Division. 

Sandra Rickwood
National Honey Show successes for Weybridge Division members
The following members of our Division, listed in alphabetical order, received recognition from the judges for their entries. The numbers indicate class numbers. VHC = very highly commended. HC = highly commended. C = commended.
Geoff Cooper

152    1st
   148       2nd
        2
      VHC   (honey classes)
Andrew Halstead
  17    3rd            152       3rd
        145      C
     (honey classes)
Sally Hutchinson
  18    1st
    37      1st
        45        1st            84      1st
         149     3rd  



Badgerdell Cup (Class 18)  

Dewey Cake Cup (Class 84)






Mather Cup, for most points in open classes by a Surrey member



(honey display, candles, decorative exhibit, honey fruit cake and beeswax classes)
Martin Major

243    HC   (honey class)
Marion Malcher
150    1st  +  Silver Jubilee Bowl  (8 moulded wax blocks class)
Please let the editor know if there are any errors or omissions in the above list.

Congratulations to our members for these results.
Pleasant memories of being on the Surrey Stand at ‘The National’
Forty-one volunteers from our Surrey members responded to Marion C’s request to help with manning (personing?!) the stand. Many very pleasant and useful converstations were enjoyed between the volunteers and visitors from various parts of the country, so that all concerned obtained a wider view of the successes and disappointments of the recently ended beekeeping season. Judging by the emails that Marion received from some of the volunteers after the Show, the stand helpers derived a lot of enjoyment from the part they played. Many thanks to all of you, not least to Sandra who organised the display on the stand, and Marion for her part in preparing and managing the timtable which operated so well. Here are extracts from a few of the emails mentioned above: 
‘… it was a very pleasant way to spend an afternoon’
‘… our time on the stand flew by’

‘… we met some lovely beekeepers, old and young and had really interesting conversations’

‘… it was a pleasure’ 
Geoff Cooper
Equipment for sale

I have obtained the following equipment for sale to members at cost, details as follows:-
Maisemore – National second quality 4” cedar roofs.  -  £20.00 each.

Save on carriage, I can either bring them to the AGM or they can be collected.

Winter Project – Solar Wax Extractor – Similar to Thornes Large Extractor, metalwork sound and double glazed. However the woodwork requires complete replacement but could be utilised as a pattern. - £80.00

Thornes have these items in their current catalogue priced at £230.00

If you are interested in any of the above please telephone Rob Chisholm  01483 715779.
Varroa treatments
For our interest, one of our members, David Parker, has supplied the link below, which gives a table of the products used to treat varroa in New Zealand. I would emphasise that this list is not necessarily the same as the product list for the UK, but we thought it would be of interest to see how others manage this problem.
http://www.biosecurity.govt.nz/files/pests/varroa/papers/varroa-treatment-options.pdf
Mead making workshop, Saturday 25th January 2014
This is a SBKA training day at Epsom, to be conducted by Michael Badger; it will run from 10 am to 3 pm. A few of the 18 places are still available, at £20 per person. Full details are given in the attachment.
One-day beekeeping course at Pulborough, West Sussex, Saturday 8th March 2014
Suitable for beginners, improvers and non-beekeepers. Covers all aspects of beekeeping. Course fee £40.
Enquiries to Roger Patterson, roger-patterson@btconnect.com, 01403 790 637 or visit website www.wgbka.org.uk
Ivy is a bee’s best friend.
The following was lifted from a press release of a very interesting article on some recent research done at the University of Sussex. The complete article can be accessed from the link below. 
Ivy, often maligned as a garden pest, is vital to honey bees and other pollinators seeking food in autumn, new research from the University of Sussex reveals.
The main findings were:

· On average 89 per cent of pollen pellets brought by worker bees to hives (in autumn) were from ivy. There was no difference between hives located in an urban (Brighton) versus a rural area (University of Sussex).

· 80 per cent of honey bees foraging on ivy were collecting nectar not pollen.
· Ivy nectar was high quality, with a lot of sugar (49 per cent).

· Ivy flowers are visited by a wide range of insects, such as late-season butterflies, hover flies, other types of flies, wasps, bumble bees, and the ivy bee (a bee that specialises on ivy). Insects were attracted to ivy flowers in large numbers in both urban and rural areas.

· Ivy is common and available to insects in both town and countryside.
http://www.sussex.ac.uk/newsandevents/?id=19003
Thanks to Anne Miller for drawing our attention to this article. – Ed.
Why bee colonies collapse
Working with bumble bees, John Brydon of Royal Holloway, University of London, and his colleagues consider that environmental stresses can cause bee colones to fail even if the stress levels are not high enough to kill individual insects. They modelled stresses on bees and found that colonies began to decline when the number of functionally impaired bees reaches a critical threshold. The model accurately predicted the fate of 16 experimental colonies of bumblebees (Bombus terrestris), of which half were exposed to neonicotinoid pesticide at levels which do no kill bees but do reduce their ability to learn and gather food. Multiple stresses can put colonies on a knife edge between growth and failure, the authorities say, which makes it hard to pin declines on one factor.
Extracted from’Nature’ (2013), 502, 274. Thanks to Tony Johnson for providing the original article. – Ed.
The “Bee Cause” campaign
This is a campaign organised by “Friends of the Earth”, and there is a report of its current and recent activities in their magazine Earthmatters, Autumn 2013.  This describes their publicity that emphasises the importance of pollination, their organisation of the distribution of wild flower seeds, the sending of a bill to the government for £1.8 billion for services provided free by bees, events they organised that were attended by 140 MPs, and a Bee Summit alongside the WI, the Cooperative Society and Waitrose. ‘At this summit, bees minister  recognised the massive concern aroused by the Bee Cause, and commited the Government to a UK Bee Action Plan’. The report speaks of ‘thousands… who helped to spread the word that bees were in trouble…’.
Thanks to David Andrews (Marion C’s brother) who contributed the copy of ‘Earthmatters’. – Ed.
Beekeeping Course for Beginners 2014, Weybridge Division
The first of the 10 theory sessions will take place on Tuesday, 14th January at 7.30pm. There are still some places available on the course, so if you, or anyone you know may be interested, please contact Sue Lawes, who does the admin. (01932 843209, slawes@hotmail.co.uk), or Geoff Cooper, who is the tutor (01932 242179, coopergm56@btinternet.com).
	Dates for your diary

	Saturday 
	9th November
	9.00am – 4.30pm
	Bee improvement for all, Bracknell
	Oct., p 4

	Saturday 
	16th November
	All day
	BIBBA Queen rearing course

Pulborough
	Sept., p 3

	Sunday
	17th November
	2.30pm
	Weybridge Division AGM, Hersham
	p 1

	Saturday
	30th November
	10.00am – 2.00pm
	Surrey BKA
Predators, pests, diseases 
	Flyer attached

	Saturday
	7th December
	1.15pm
	Surrey BKA AGM, Claygate
	p 1

	Saturday
	18th January
	10.00am – 3.45pm
	Surrey BKA, General Husbandry
	Flyer attached

	Saturday
	25th January
	10.00am – 3.00pm
	Surrey BKA, Mead making
	p 3 Flyer attached

	Tuesday
	14th January
	7.30pm - 9.30pm
	Weybridge Division Beginners’ Course – Session 1
	p 4

	Saturday
	8th March
	All day
	Beekeeping Course, Pulborough
	p 3


	CONTACT DETAILS

	Chairman

Rob Chisholm - 01483 715779

email:  robinchisholm102@btinternet.com
	Secretary

Marion Cooper - 01932 242179

email:  coopergm56@btinternet.com

	Treasurer

Sandra Rickwood - 01932 244326

email:  sandrarickwood@btinternet.com
	Newsletter Editor

Geoff Cooper - 01932 242179

email:  coopergm56@btinternet.com

	Rowtown Apiary Manager

Rob Chisholm - 01483 715779

email:  robinchisholm102@btinternet.com
	Burhill Allotments Apiary Manager

Jim Joyce - 01932 225435

email:  enid.w.joyce@gmail.com

	Teaching Apiary Manager

Sandra Rickwood - 01932 244326

email:  sandrarickwood@btinternet.com
	Nosema Clinic
Jim and Enid Joyce - 01932 225435

email:  enid.w.joyce@gmail.com

	Regional Bee Inspector

Alan Byham - 01306 611016 or 07775 119447 (Mobile)

Email:  alan.byham@fera.gsi.gov.uk
	Swarms
Michael Main - 01932 849080
email:  michael_main@talktalk.net
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	Rob Chisholm - 01483 715779
	Geoff Cooper - 01932 242179

	Jim Joyce - 01932  225435
	Stephen Sore - 01784  465323 or 07535  319753 
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